From: Giorgio Mammoliti

To: Compliance Audit Committee

Subject: [External Sender] Re: Compliance Audit Committee Meeting - March 22, 2024 - Submission Received for Item
EA8.1 - G. Mammoliti

Date: March 21, 2024 3:18:31 PM

Please accept this written note as my committeee submission for tomorrow.
I cannot participate tomorrow as I will not be in an area to take the video call.

Submission to Election Compliance Committee , City of Toronto. March 22, 2024

Hello. My name is Giorgio Mammoliti and I was a candidate for the last election.

After reading the complaint in front of you toward me, I do feel like I need to reply.

I ran in the last election and folded the election when I was not recognized as one of the main
candidates.

I did spend more then 10 thousand dollars and had a gathering to kick off the campaign.

I did not over spend on the limit given to us, in fact, I was no where near over spending.

I do understand that inadvertently we broke the municipal election act by not reporting out
with an Audited statement. The reason for this is because I could not find an Auditor to take
the file. Apparently, in Toronto/Ontario, there are only a few Auditors that are specialized in
the field now. This was explained to the courts when I took my extension. I could not find an
Auditor because most Auditors feel that it’s too complicated in Toronto, those that I did
contact that have the specialty did not have the time to do my Audit.

I feel that an Audit of my election books will be a waste of tax payers dollars, given that I did
not over spend. I do realize I have given up my right in running for office Municipally in the
next municipal election as well by my not submitting a statement.

In my over 32 years in politics, I have had a short few complaints towards me. 99 percent of



those cases after being investigated found me to be in Compliant.

However, I was taken to court once by the City of Toronto after an Audit was conducted in the
2010 election. If you read the Justice of the Peace’s verdict back then, you will note that he
said I personally did nothing wrong. It was a small mistake made my Auditor at the time. The
system the way it is structured forced me to plead the way I did.

If your committee does choose to Audit my books ,then I will cooperate in the Audit as best I
could.

Thank you Giorgio Mammoliti





